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March 24, 2025 
 
 
Ryan Peterson 
Stantec 
3901 Industrial Boulevard 
Indianapolis IN 46254 
 

Re:  Progress Memo for archaeological investigation of the Henry Street portion of the Greenlawn 
Cemetery (CR-49-6) for the proposed Henry Street Bridge Greenlawn Cemetery project 
(DHPA # 28221, permit # 2024036). 

   
 
Dear Mr. Peterson: 
 
Pursuant to Indiana Code 14-21-1, the staff of the Indiana Department of Natural Resources, Division of Historic 
Preservation and Archaeology (IDNR-DHPA) has reviewed the progress memo dated and received by our office 
March 21, 2025 for the above indicated project in Indianapolis, Center Township, Marion County, Indiana.  
 
We recognize that all archaeological investigation of the western end of the project area has been completed. All 
burials have been removed from this area indicated in the mapping. This area is now cleared for bridge construction 
to begin. 
 
If you have questions, please contact Beth McCord at (317) 232-3492 or bmccord@dnr.IN.gov.   
 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
Beth K. McCord 
Director, Division of Historic Preservation & Archaeology 
 
BKM:bkm 
 
emc:   Shannon Killion, City of Indianapolis 
 


